SCOIR

Application Integration Profile Specification

Revision History

| Version | Date | Details |
|---------|-----------|--|
| 3.1 | 1/17/2025 | Additional Tests: AP Exam Values added for African American Studies (10) and Precalculus (65) |
| 3.0 | 6/04/2024 | ADDITIONS AND ADJUSTMENTS FOR YEAR 3: Section: family_information Sub-section: Guardians expanded to include a new guardian_resides_with field for each guardian (true/false) Section: family_information Sub-section: Guardians expanded to include an additional value for household_members (Other) Section: family_information Sub-section: Siblings expanded to include a new sibling_relationship field for each sibling (always set to SB) |

TABLE OF CONTENTS

Core Application Profile

Section: personal_information

Section: contact_information

Section: citizenship_information

Section: family_information

Section: high_school_information

Section: college_information

Section: fee_waiver

Section: additional_information

Optional Profile Sections

Section: financial_aid

Section: sat_act

Section: demographic_information

Section: honors_distinctions

Section: english_proficiency_tests

Section: coalition_essay

Section: additional_tests

Section: activities_experience

Section: (all) coursework

<u>Appendix</u>

App Type values

Suffix values

Pronoun values

Legal sex values

Gender values

Armed Forces Status values

Enrollment Status values

Disaster Impact values

State values

Phone Country Code values

Phone Type values

Country values

Address Verification values

Visa Type values

Household Members values

College Employee values

Education Level values

Resides With values

Marital Status values

Guardian Relation values

High School Type values

GPA Type values

GPA Scale values

Rank Type values

Grade Level values

<u>Disaster Impact Transfer values</u>

College Degree values

<u>Hispanic Background values</u>

Ethnicity values

Tribal Affiliation values

Asian Background values

African American values

Pacific Islander values

White Background values

Language values

Course Type values

HS Subjects values

SCED Class values

Grading Scale values

HS Course Schedule values

HS Grading Frequency values

HS Session values

HS Course Year values

HS Course Term values

HS Course Grade values

Honor Level values

Grade When values

CambEP Exam Type values

CFC Essay Prompt values

CC Term Type values

CC Term values

CC Status values

AP Exam values

IB Exam values

Cambridge Exam Type values

Cambridge Exam values

Cambridge Exam Grade values

International Exam Type values

International Exam Scale values

International Exam Score values

Activity Category values

Core Application Profile

Section: personal_information

| Field | Field Name | Field Type | Details | Optional, Required, Conditional |
|---|-------------------|------------|-------------------------------------|------------------------------------|
| | | | | Required |
| Unique Application ID | coalitionId | TEXT | | HIDDEN |
| Unique Applicant Scoir ID | scoir_id | TEXT | | HIDDEN |
| Test Record Indicator | test_record_yn | SELECT_ONE | true or false | HIDDEN |
| College ID | college_id | TEXT | | HIDDEN |
| Application Round | app_round | TEXT | | R |
| Applicant Type | app_type | SELECT_ONE | See Appendix for App Type values | R |
| Personal Email | email | TEXT | | R |
| High School Email | hs_email | TEXT | | 0 |
| Legal First Name | name_first | TEXT | | R |
| Preferred Name (if different than Legal First Name) | name_first_prefer | TEXT | | 0 |
| Legal Middle Name | name_middle | TEXT | | R |
| Student reports they have no middle name | name_middle_yn | SELECT_ONE | true or false | 0 |

| Legal Last Name | name_last | TEXT | | R |
|--|---------------------------|-------------|---|---|
| Suffix | suffix | SELECT_ONE | See Appendix for Suffix values | 0 |
| Other Names (Records May Be Under) | name_other | TEXT | This field may repeat | 0 |
| Date of Birth | birth_date | DATE | MM/DD/YYYY | R |
| Legal Sex | sex | SELECT_ONE | See Appendix for Legal Sex values | R |
| Gender Identity | gender | SELECT_MANY | See Appendix for Gender values | 0 |
| Gender, additional details | gender_info | TEXT | | 0 |
| Pronouns | pronouns | SELECT_MANY | See Appendix for Pronoun values | 0 |
| Pronouns, other | pronouns_other | TEXT | | 0 |
| United States Armed Forces Status | military_status | SELECT_ONE | See Appendix for Armed Forces Status values | R |
| Current enrollment status | enrollment_current_status | SELECT_ONE | See Appendix for Enrollment Status values | R |
| HS graduation date or date equivalency received, estimated or actual | hs_expected_grad_date | DATE | MM/DD/YYYY (collected as month & year) | R |
| Has the student graduated from high school or received high | hs_grad_yn | SELECT_ONE | true or false | R |

| school equivalency | | | | |
|--|---------------------------------|-------------|---|----|
| Have they taken college courses post-high school graduation | post_hs_college_yn | SELECT_ONE | true or false | R |
| Disasters impacting this applicant | disaster_impact | SELECT_MANY | See Appendix for Disaster Impact values | 0 |
| Additional information regarding how these events have affected the applicant or their family | disaster_impact_other | TEXT | | 0 |
| Additional information regarding how these events have affected the applicant or their family (plain text) | disaster_impact_other_plaintext | TEXT | | 0 |
| Sub-section: CBO associations, ca | an repeat up to five times | | | |
| CCID | cbo_id | NUMBER | | 0 |
| CBO name | cbo_name | TEXT | | CR |
| CBO City | cbo_city | TEXT | | CR |
| CBO State | cbo_state | SELECT_ONE | See Appendix for State values | CR |
| CBO Advisor First Name | cbo_contact_name_first | TEXT | | 0 |
| CBO Advisor Last Name | cbo_contact_name_last | TEXT | | 0 |
| CBO Advisor Email | cbo_contact_email | TEXT | | 0 |

Section: contact_information

| Field | Field Name | Field Type | Details | Optional, Required, Conditional Required |
|---|--------------------|------------|--|---|
| Phone Country Code | phone_country_code | SELECT_ONE | See Appendix for Phone Country Code values | R |
| Phone Number | phone | TEXT | | R |
| Phone Type | phone_type_code | SELECT_ONE | See Appendix for Phone Type values | R |
| Country | country | SELECT_ONE | See Appendix for Country values | R |
| Home Address Line 1 (Including Apartment or Suite Number) | street | TEXT | | R |
| Home Address Line 2 | street2 | TEXT | | 0 |
| Home City | city | TEXT | | R |
| Home State | state | SELECT_ONE | See Appendix for State values | CR |
| Home Province | province | TEXT | | CR |
| Home ZIP / Postal Code | postal_code | TEXT | | R |
| Was this address verified? | addr_verification | SELECT_ONE | See Appendix for Address Verification values | HIDDEN |

| Country | mail_country | SELECT_ONE | See Appendix for Country values | R |
|---|------------------------|------------|--|--------|
| Mailing Address Line 1 (Including Apartment or Suite | | | | R |
| Number) | mail_street | TEXT | | |
| Mailing Address Line 2 | mail_street2 | TEXT | | 0 |
| Mailing City | mail_city | TEXT | | R |
| Mailing State | mail_state | SELECT_ONE | See Appendix for State values | CR |
| Mailing Province | mail_province | TEXT | | CR |
| Mailing ZIP/ Postal Code | mail_postal_code | TEXT | | R |
| Was this address verified? | mail_addr_verification | SELECT_ONE | See Appendix for Address Verification values | HIDDEN |
| State of Residency | residency_state | SELECT_ONE | See Appendix for State values | 0 |

| Section: citizenship_information | | | | |
|----------------------------------|-------------------|------------|---------------|--|
| Field | Field Name | Field Type | Details | Optional, Required, Conditional Required |
| U.S. Citizen or U.S. National | citizenship_us_yn | SELECT_ONE | true or false | R |

| U.S. Permanent Resident | perm_res_yn | SELECT_ONE | true or false | CR |
|---|-----------------------|----------------------------------|--------------------------------------|----|
| U.S. Refugee or Asylee | ref_asyl_yn | SELECT_ONE | true or false | CR |
| Social Security Number | soc_sec_number | TEXT | | 0 |
| Alien Registration Number | alien_reg_number | TEXT | | 0 |
| Alien Registration Number Expiration Date | alien_reg_expire_date | DATE | MM/DD/YYYY | CR |
| U.S. Dual Citizen | citizenship_dual_yn | SELECT_ONE | true or false | CR |
| In Addition to U.S. Citizenship, Other Citizenship(s) or Non-US, Other Citizenship(s) | citizenship_non_us | SELECT_MANY (passing up to 8) | See Appendix for Country values | CR |
| Current Visa Type | visa_type | SELECT_ONE | See Appendix for Visa Type values | CR |
| Other selected, additional details | visa_type_other | TEXT | | CR |
| Expiration Date of Current Status | visa_expire_date | DATE | MM/DD/YYYY | CR |
| Visa applicant, awaiting decision | visa_decision_pending | SELECT_ONE | true or false | CR |
| Approved to Receive DACA Status | daca_yn | SELECT_ONE | true or false | 0 |
| Expiration Date of DACA Status | daca_expire_date | DATE | MM/DD/YYYY | CR |
| Country | birth_country | SELECT_ONE | See Appendix for Country values | R |
| State | birth_state | SELECT_ONE | See Appendix for | CR |

| | | | State values | |
|----------|----------------|------|--------------|----|
| Province | birth_province | TEXT | | CR |
| City | birth_city | TEXT | | R |

Section: family_information

| Field | Field Name | Field Type | Details | Optional, Required, Conditional Required |
|--|--------------------------|-------------|---|---|
| Household members include | household_members | SELECT_MANY | See Appendix for Household Members values | R |
| Household Size | household_size | NUMBER | | R |
| Highest level of education earned by any parent | highest_parent_education | SELECT_ONE | See Appendix for Education Level values | CR |
| Applicant is First Gen | first_gen_yn | SELECT_ONE | true or false | CALCULATED |
| Resides with | guardian_live_with | SELECT_ONE | See Appendix for Resides With values | CR |
| Other selected, additional details | guardian_live_with_other | TEXT | | CR |
| Parents'/Guardians' Marital Status (relative to each other) | parents_marital_status | SELECT_ONE | See Appendix for Marital Status values | CR |

| Other selected, additional details | parents_marital_status_other | TEXT | | CR |
|--|------------------------------|------------|---|----|
| Sub-section: Guardians, can repea | | | | |
| Guardian Deceased? | guardian_deceased_yn | SELECT_ONE | true or false | 0 |
| Legal First Name | guardian_name_first | TEXT | | CR |
| Legal Last Name/Family Name | guardian_name_last | TEXT | | CR |
| Relationship | guardian_relationship | SELECT_ONE | See Appendix for Guardian Relation values | CR |
| Other selected, additional details | guardian_relationship_other | TEXT | | CR |
| Resides with | guardian_resides_with | SELECT_ONE | true or false | CR |
| Email Address | guardian_email | TEXT | | CR |
| Country | guardian_country | SELECT_ONE | See Appendix for Country values | CR |
| Address Line 1 (Including Apartment or Suite Number) | guardian_street | TEXT | | CR |
| Address Line 2 | guardian_street2 | TEXT | | 0 |
| City | guardian_city | TEXT | | CR |
| State | guardian_state | SELECT_ONE | See Appendix for State values | CR |
| Province | guardian_province | TEXT | | CR |
| ZIP/ Postal Code | guardian_postal_code | TEXT | | CR |

| Was this address verified? | guardian_addr_verification | SELECT_ONE | See Appendix for Address Verification values | HIDDEN |
|--|------------------------------|------------|--|--------|
| Phone Country Code | guardian_phone_country_code | SELECT_ONE | See Appendix for Phone Country Code values | 0 |
| Phone Number | guardian_phone | TEXT | | 0 |
| Phone Type | guardian_phone_type | SELECT_ONE | See Appendix for Phone Type values | 0 |
| Highest Level of Education | guardian_education_level | SELECT_ONE | See Appendix for Education Level values | R |
| Occupation and Position/Title | guardian_occupation_title | TEXT | 1-64 Characters | 0 |
| Is this parent/guardian currently employed by or retired from a college or university? | guardian_employed_university | SELECT_ONE | See Appendix for College Employee values | 0 |
| Name of college/university | guardian_university_employer | TEXT | | CR |
| Place of Work | guardian_employer | TEXT | | О |
| Birth Country | guardian_birth_country | SELECT_ONE | See Appendix for Country values | 0 |
| Sub-section: Siblings, can repeat | | | | |
| Sibling first name | sibling_first | TEXT | | CR |
| Sibling last name | sibling_last | TEXT | | CR |
| Sibling age | sibling_age | NUMBER | | CR |

| Sibling relationship | sibling_relationship | SELECT_ONE | ALWAYS SENT AS SB | CR |
|--------------------------------|----------------------|------------|--|----|
| Additional Sibling Information | sibling_additional | TEXT | This field will not repeat, but will provide additional notes related to this subsection | 0 |

| Section: high_school_information | | | | | |
|--|-------------------------|------------|---|---|--|
| Field | Field Name | Field Type | Details | Optional, Required, Conditional Required | |
| Sub-section: High Schools, car | n repeat up to 10 times | | • | | |
| High School type | hs_type | SELECT_ONE | See Appendix for High School Type values | R | |
| High School Name | hs_name | TEXT | | CR | |
| Home School code / High School Code | hs_ceeb | TEXT | | HIDDEN | |
| High School Reference ID | hs_ref_id | TEXT | Unique ID for matching when CEEB is unavailable | HIDDEN | |
| Country | hs_country | SELECT_ONE | See Appendix for Country values | CR | |
| Address Line 1 (including | hs_street | TEXT | | CR | |

| Apartment or Suite Number) | | | | |
|---|----------------------|------------|---|----|
| Address Line 2 | hs_street2 | TEXT | | 0 |
| City | hs_city | TEXT | | CR |
| State | hs_state | SELECT_ONE | See Appendix for State values | CR |
| Province | hs_province | TEXT | | CR |
| ZIP/ Postal Code | hs_postal_code | TEXT | | CR |
| Date started | hs_start_date | DATE | MM/DD/YYYY (collected as month & year) | CR |
| Date ended | hs_end_date | DATE | MM/DD/YYYY (collected as month & year) | CR |
| Graduating high school | hs_intend_grad_yn | SELECT_ONE | High School or indication of 'did not graduate, obtained equivalency' | R |
| Sub-section: Addt'l High School i | nfo, does not repeat | | • | |
| Applicant reports they did not attend any high school | hs_none_attended_yn | SELECT_ONE | true or false | 0 |
| Grad high school GPA type | gpa_type | SELECT_ONE | See Appendix for GPA Type values | CR |
| Grad high school GPA scale | gpa_scale | SELECT_ONE | See Appendix for GPA Scale values | CR |
| Grad high school other scale | gpa_scale_other | TEXT | | CR |

| details | | | | |
|---------------------------------|-----------------|------------|--|----|
| Grad high school cumulative GPA | gpa_cumulative | TEXT | | CR |
| Grad high school rank type | rank_type | SELECT_ONE | See Appendix for Rank Type values | CR |
| Grad high school class rank | class_rank | Number | | CR |
| Grad high school class size | class_size | Number | | CR |
| Date Equivalency Earned | equiv_exam_date | DATE | MM/DD/YYYY | CR |
| Most recent academic year | current_grade | SELECT_ONE | See Appendix for Grade Level values | CR |
| Counselor first name | hs_couns_first | TEXT | | CR |
| Counselor last name | hs_couns_last | TEXT | | CR |
| Counselor email | hs_couns_email | TEXT | | CR |

| Section: college_information | | | | |
|--|-------------------|------------|---------------|---|
| Field | Field Name | Field Type | Details | Optional, Required, Conditional Required |
| Applicant has taken college courses or earned college credit | col_attended_yn | SELECT_ONE | true or false | CALCULATED |
| Applicant is currently taking courses in college | col_attend_cur_yn | SELECT_ONE | true or false | CALCULATED |

| Number of college credits have | | | | Ь |
|--|--------------------------|-------------|---|--------|
| you earned to date | col_total_credits | NUMBER | | R |
| Number of credits earned after high school | col_credits_taken | NUMBER | | R |
| Disasters impacting this applicant's college | disaster_impact_transfer | SELECT_MANY | See Appendix for Disaster Impact Transfer values | CR |
| Additional information regarding the college or university responded to these events | disaster_impact_transfer | TEXT | | CR |
| Sub-section: Colleges, can repeat | <u> </u> | 17.1. | | |
| College Name | col_name | TEXT | | CR |
| College CEEB | col_ceeb | TEXT | | HIDDEN |
| College FICE | col_fice | TEXT | | HIDDEN |
| College IPEDS | col_ipeds | TEXT | | HIDDEN |
| College OPE | col_ope | TEXT | | HIDDEN |
| College Reference ID | col_ref_id | TEXT | Unique ID for matching when others are not unavailable | HIDDEN |
| Country | col_address_country | SELECT_ONE | See Appendix for Country values | CR |
| Address Line 1 (Including Apartment or Suite Number) | col_address_street | TEXT | | CR |

| Address Line 2 | col_address_street2 | TEXT | | HIDDEN |
|--|-------------------------|------------|--|--------|
| City | col_address_city | TEXT | | CR |
| State | col_address_state | SELECT_ONE | See Appendix for State values | CR |
| Province | col_address_province | TEXT | | CR |
| ZIP/Postal Code | col_address_postal_code | TEXT | | CR |
| Highest degree earned | col_degree_code | SELECT_ONE | See Appendix for College Degree values | CR |
| Applicant is expecting to earn a degree from this school | col_degree_expected_yn | SELECT_ONE | true or false | CR |
| Date started | col_start_date | DATE | MM/DD/YYYY (collected as month & year) | CR |
| Date ended | col_end_date | DATE | MM/DD/YYYY (collected as month & year) | CR |

| Field | Field Name | Field Type | Details | Optional, Required, |
|---------------------|------------|------------|---------|---------------------|
| Section: fee_waiver | | | | |

| | | | | Conditional Required |
|---|---------------------------------|------------|---------------|----------------------|
| Has received an ACT fee waiver | cfw_act_waiver_yn | SELECT_ONE | true or false | CR |
| Has received a College Board fee waiver | cfw_college_board_waiver_yn | SELECT_ONE | true or false | CR |
| Annual family income falls within the Income Eligibility Guidelines* for the Federal Free and Reduced Lunch Program | cfw_free_reduced_lunch_yn | SELECT_ONE | true or false | R |
| Has received a NACAC fee waiver | cfw_nacac_waiver_yn | SELECT_ONE | true or false | CR |
| Has participated (or am participating) in TRIO programs (such as Upward Bound) | cfw_participate_trio_program_yn | SELECT_ONE | true or false | R |
| Is eligible for a Pell Grant | cfw_pell_grant_yn | SELECT_ONE | true or false | R |
| Applicant identifies as first gen | cfw_first_gen_yn | SELECT_ONE | true or false | О |
| Family is receiving public assistance | cfw_pub_assist_yn | SELECT_ONE | true or false | 0 |
| Enrolled in a program that provides aid for students from low income families | cfw_low_inc_yn | SELECT_ONE | true or false | 0 |
| Lives in public housing, foster home, or is homeless | cfw_housing_yn | SELECT_ONE | true or false | 0 |
| Is an orphan or a ward of the state | cfw_orph_wos_yn | SELECT_ONE | true or false | 0 |
| Has received need-based scholarships elsewhere | cfw_nbs_recip_yn | SELECT_ONE | true or false | 0 |

| Is being assisted by any college or university access program | | SELECT_ONE | true or false | 0 |
|---|--------------------|------------|---------------|------------|
| Applicant is fee waiver eligible | cfw_eligibility_yn | SELECT_ONE | true or false | CALCULATED |

| Section: additional_information | | | | |
|--|---------------------------|------------|---------|---|
| Field | Field Name | Field Type | Details | Optional, Required, Conditional Required |
| Additional information shared | additional_info | TEXT | | R |
| Additional information shared (plain text) | additional_info_plaintext | TEXT | | CR |

Optional Profile Sections

| Section: financial_aid | | | | |
|---|------------|------------|---------------|---|
| Field | Field Name | Field Type | Details | Optional, Required, Conditional Required |
| Applicant plans to apply for need-based aid | fin_aid_yn | SELECT_ONE | true or false | R |

| Section: sat_act | | | | |
|--|-----------------------------|------------|---------------|---|
| Field | Field Name | Field Type | Details | Optional, Required, Conditional Required |
| Applicant is applying test optional | test_optional_yn | SELECT_ONE | true or false | CR |
| Number of times this applicant has taken the SAT | sat_taken_count | SELECT_ONE | | CALCULATED |
| Applicant is awaiting scores | sat_score_wait_yn | SELECT_ONE | true or false | CR |
| Test Date | sat_total_date | DATE | MM/DD/YYYY | CR |
| Score | sat_total_score | TEXT | | CR |
| Test Date | sat_readwrit_date | DATE | MM/DD/YYYY | CR |
| Score | sat_readwrit_score | TEXT | | CR |
| Test Date | sat_math_date | DATE | MM/DD/YYYY | CR |
| Score | sat_math_score | TEXT | | CR |
| Number of times this applicant has taken the ACT | act_taken_count | NUMBER | | CALCULATED |
| Test Date | act_comp_highest_score_date | DATE | MM/DD/YYYY | CR |
| Applicant is awaiting scores | act_score_wait_yn | SELECT_ONE | true or false | CR |
| Superscore Composite | act_superscore | NUMBER | | CALCULATED |

| Score | act_comp_highest_score | TEXT | | CR |
|--|--------------------------------|------------|--|----|
| Test Date | act_eng_highest_score_date | DATE | MM/DD/YYYY | CR |
| Score | act_eng_highest_score | TEXT | | CR |
| Test Date | act_math_highest_score_date | DATE | MM/DD/YYYY | CR |
| Score | act_math_highest_score | TEXT | | CR |
| Test Date | act_reading_highest_score_date | DATE | MM/DD/YYYY | CR |
| Score | act_reading_highest_score | TEXT | | CR |
| Test Date | act_sci_highest_score_date | DATE | MM/DD/YYYY | CR |
| Score | act_sci_highest_score | TEXT | | CR |
| Test Date | act_writ_highest_score_date | DATE | MM/DD/YYYY | CR |
| Score | act_writ_highest_score | TEXT | | CR |
| Applicant plans to take the SAT or ACT in the future | act_sat_future_yn | SELECT_ONE | true or false | R |
| Planned Test Date | act_sat_future_date | DATE | MM/DD/YYYY (collected as month & year) | CR |

| Section: demographic_information | | | | |
|----------------------------------|------------|------------|---------|---|
| Field | Field Name | Field Type | Details | Optional, Required, Conditional Required |

| Applicant is Hispanic or Latino | hispanic_yn | SELECT_ONE | true or false | 0 |
|---|---------------------|-------------|---|---|
| Hispanic or Latino Background selected | hispanic_background | SELECT_MANY | See Appendix for Hispanic Background values | 0 |
| Other Hispanic or Latino Background details | hispanic_culture | TEXT | | 0 |
| Ethnicity information | ethnicity | SELECT_MANY | See Appendix for Ethnicity values | 0 |
| Tribal affiliation code | ethnicity_i | SELECT_ONE | See Appendix for Tribal Affiliation values | 0 |
| Tribal affiliation name | ethnicity_i_name | TEXT | | 0 |
| Other tribal details | ethnicity_i_other | TEXT | | 0 |
| Enrolled Member Of Your Tribe | tribe_enrolled_yn | SELECT_ONE | true or false | 0 |
| Tribal Enrollment Number | tribe_enroll_num | TEXT | | 0 |
| Asian Background selected | ethnicity_a | SELECT_MANY | See Appendix for Asian Background values | 0 |
| Other Asian Background details | ethnicity_a_ther | TEXT | | 0 |
| Black or African American Background selected | ethnicity_b | SELECT_MANY | See Appendix for African American values | 0 |
| Other African American Background details | ethnicity_b_other | TEXT | | 0 |
| Native Hawaiian or Other Pacific Islander Background selected | ethnicity_p | SELECT_MANY | See Appendix for Pacific Islander values | 0 |

| Other Native Hawaiian or Other Pacific Islander Background details | ethnicity_p_other | TEXT | | 0 |
|--|-------------------|-------------|--|---|
| White Background selected | ethnicity_w | SELECT_MANY | See Appendix for White Background values | 0 |
| Other White Background details | ethnicity_w_other | TEXT | | 0 |
| Sub-section: Languages, can rep | eat up to 5 times | | | |
| Language(s) Spoken at Home (code) | lang_home | SELECT_MANY | See Appendix for Language values | R |
| Language(s) Spoken at Home (description) | lang_home_name | TEXT | | 0 |

| Section: honors_distinctions | | | | | |
|-----------------------------------|---|------------|--|---|--|
| Field | Field Name | Field Type | Details | Optional, Required, Conditional Required | |
| Sub-section: Honors, can repeat (| Sub-section: Honors, can repeat up to 5 times | | | | |
| Honor/Distinction Title | honor_name | TEXT | | CR | |
| Level | honor_level | SELECT_ONE | See Appendix for Honor Level values | CR | |
| Grade | honor_grade | SELECT_ONE | See Appendix for Grade When values | CR | |
| Acknowledgement of no honors | honor_not_report_yn | SELECT_ONE | true or false | R | |

| Irenorted | | |
|-----------|--|--|
| reported | | |

Section: english_proficiency_tests

| Field | Field Name | Field Type | Details | Optional, Required, Conditional Required |
|------------------------------------|---------------------------------|------------|-------------------------------------|---|
| Applicant plans to take the | | | | |
| Duolingo, TOEFL, IELTS, or other | | | | |
| exams that test English | | | | |
| proficiency in the future | eng_prof_future_yn | SELECT_ONE | true or false | R |
| | | | MM/DD/YYYY (collected as month & | |
| Planned Test Date | eng_prof_future_date | DATE | year) | CR |
| Duolingo Sub-section: Scores, ca | n repeat up to four times | | | |
| | | | ALWAYS SENT AS | |
| Exam Type | duolingo_eng_prof_exam | SELECT_ONE | DUO | CR |
| Applicant is awaiting Duolingo | | | | |
| scores | duolingo_score_wait_yn | SELECT_ONE | true or false | CR |
| Highest DuolingoTotal Score | duolingo_score | NUMBER | | CR |
| Date Duolingo Taken | duolingo_date | DATE | MM/DD/YYYY | CR |
| Highest Duolingo Literacy subscore | duolingo_lit_highest_score | NUMBER | | CR |
| Date Duolingo Taken | duolingo_lit_highest_score_date | DATE | MM/DD/YYYY | CR |
| Highest Duolingo | duolingo_comp_highest_score | NUMBER | | CR |

| Comprehension subscore | | | | |
|---|--------------------------------------|------------|-------------------------|----|
| | duolingo_comp_highest_score_d | | | |
| Date Duolingo Taken | ate | DATE | MM/DD/YYYY | CR |
| Highest Duolingo Conversation subscore | duolingo_conv_highest_score | NUMBER | | CR |
| Date Duolingo Taken | duolingo_conv_highest_score_d ate | DATE | MM/DD/YYYY | CR |
| Highest Duolingo Production subscore | duolingo_prod_highest_score | NUMBER | | CR |
| Date Duolingo Taken | duolingo_prod_highest_score_da te | DATE | MM/DD/YYYY | CR |
| IELTS Sub-section: Scores, can re | peat up to four times | | | |
| Exam Type | ielts_eng_prof_exam | SELECT_ONE | ALWAYS SENT AS IELTS | CR |
| Applicant is awaiting IELTS scores | ielts_score_wait_yn | SELECT_ONE | true or false | CR |
| Highest IELTS Total Score | ielts_score | NUMBER | | CR |
| Date Highest IELTS Taken | ielts_date | DATE | MM/DD/YYYY | CR |
| Highest IELTS Reading Score | ielts_reading_score | NUMBER | | CR |
| Date IELTS (highest reading) Taken | ielts_reading_date | DATE | MM/DD/YYYY | CR |
| Highest IELTS Listening Score | ielts_listening_score | NUMBER | | CR |
| Date IELTS (highest listening) Taken | ielts_listening_date | DATE | MM/DD/YYYY | CR |
| Highest IELTS Speaking Score | ielts_speaking_score | NUMBER | | CR |

| Date IELTS (highest speaking) | | | | |
|---|------------------------|------------|-------------------------|----|
| Taken | ielts_speaking_date | DATE | MM/DD/YYYY | CR |
| Highest IELTS Writing Score | ielts_writing_score | NUMBER | | CR |
| Date IELTS (highest writing) Taken | ielts_writing_date | DATE | MM/DD/YYYY | CR |
| TOEFL Sub-section: Scores, can re | epeat up to four times | | | |
| Exam Type | toefl_eng_prof_exam | SELECT_ONE | ALWAYS SENT AS TOEFL | CR |
| Applicant is awaiting TOEFL scores | toefl_score_wait_yn | SELECT_ONE | true or false | CR |
| myBest Total TOEFL Score | toefl_mybest_score | NUMBER | | CR |
| Highest Total TOEFL Score | toefl_score | NUMBER | | CR |
| Date TOEFL Taken | toefl_date | DATE | MM/DD/YYYY | CR |
| Highest TOEFL Reading Score | toefl_reading_score | NUMBER | | CR |
| Date TOEFL (highest reading) Taken | toefl_reading_date | DATE | MM/DD/YYYY | CR |
| Highest TOEFL Listening Score | toefl_listening_score | NUMBER | | CR |
| Date TOEFL (highest listening) Taken | toefl_listening_date | DATE | MM/DD/YYYY | CR |
| Highest TOEFL Speaking Score | toefl_speaking_score | NUMBER | | CR |
| Date TOEFL (highest speaking) Taken | toefl_speaking_date | DATE | MM/DD/YYYY | CR |
| Highest TOEFL Writing Score | toefl_writing_score | NUMBER | | CR |
| Date TOEFL (highest writing) Taken | toefl_writing_date | DATE | MM/DD/YYYY | CR |

| Cambridge Sub-section: Scores, o | | | | |
|---|----------------------|------------|--|----|
| Exam Type | camb_eng_prof_exam | SELECT_ONE | See Appendix for CambEP Exam Type values | CR |
| Applicant is awaiting Cambridge scores | camb_score_wait_yn | SELECT_ONE | true or false | CR |
| Highest Cambridge Total Score | camb_score | NUMBER | | CR |
| Date Highest Cambridge Taken | camb_date | DATE | MM/DD/YYYY | CR |
| Highest Cambridge Reading Score | camb_reading_score | NUMBER | | CR |
| Date Cambridge (highest reading) Taken | camb_reading_date | DATE | MM/DD/YYYY | CR |
| Highest Cambridge Listening Score | camb_listening_score | NUMBER | | CR |
| Date Cambridge (highest listening) Taken | camb_listening_date | DATE | MM/DD/YYYY | CR |
| Highest Cambridge Speaking Score | camb_speaking | NUMBER | | CR |
| Date Cambridge (highest speaking) Taken | camb_speaking_date | DATE | MM/DD/YYYY | CR |
| Highest Cambridge Writing Score | camb_writing_score | NUMBER | | CR |
| Date Cambridge (highest writing) Taken | camb_writing_date | DATE | MM/DD/YYYY | CR |
| Highest Cambridge Use of English Score | camb_uoe_score | NUMBER | | CR |

| Date Cambridge (highest Use of English) Taken | camb_uoe_date | DATE | MM/DD/YYYY | CR |
|---|-------------------------|------------|-------------------------|----|
| Other EP Sub-section: Scores, car | repeat up to four times | | | |
| Exam Type | eng_prof_exam | SELECT_ONE | ALWAYS SENT AS OTHER | CR |
| Other selected, additional details | eng_prof_exam_other | TEXT | | CR |
| Applicant awaiting Other EP scores | eng_prof_score_wait_yn | SELECT_ONE | true or false | CR |
| Total/Overall Other EP Score | eng_prof_highest_score | TEXT | | CR |
| Date Other EP Taken | eng_prof_date | DATE | MM/DD/YYYY | CR |

| Field | Field Name | Field Type | Details | Optional, Required, Conditional Required |
|-----------------------------------|----------------------|------------|---|---|
| Coalition prompt chosen for essay | coal_essay_prompt | | See Appendix for CFC Essay Prompt values | R |
| Essay text | coal_essay | TEXT | | R |
| Essay plaintext | coal_essay_plaintext | TEXT | | HIDDEN |
| Confirmation of completion | coal_essay_finished | SELECT_ONE | true or false | HIDDEN |

Section: additional_tests

| Field | Field Name | Field Type | Details | Optional, Required, Conditional Required |
|----------------------------------|--------------------------------|------------|---|---|
| Sub-section: AP Exam Scores, ca | n repeat up to 12 times | | | |
| AP Exam | ap_exam | SELECT_ONE | See Appendix for AP Exam values | CR |
| Highest Score | ap_exam_highest_score | NUMBER | | CR |
| Date Taken | ap_exam_highest_score_date | DATE | MM/DD/YYYY | CR |
| Sub-section: IB Exam Scores, can | repeat up to 7 times | • | | |
| IB Exam | ib | SELECT_ONE | See Appendix for IB Exam values | CR |
| Highest Score | ib_score | NUMBER | | CR |
| Date Taken | ib_date | DATE | MM/DD/YYYY | CR |
| Sub-section: Cambridge Exam Sc | ores, can repeat up to 6 times | | | |
| Cambridge Exam Type | ca_type | SELECT_ONE | See Appendix for Cambridge Exam Type values | CR |
| Cambridge Exam | ca | SELECT_ONE | See Appendix for Cambridge Exam values | CR |

| | | | See Appendix for Cambridge Exam | |
|-----------------------------------|---------------------------------------|--------|--|----|
| Grade | ca_grade | TEXT | Grade values | CR |
| Date Taken | ca_date | DATE | MM/DD/YYYY | CR |
| Sub-section: International Exam S | Scores, can repeat up to 10 times | | • | |
| Exam Type | hs_international_exam_type | SELECT | See Appendix for International Exam Type values | CR |
| Other Exam Type | hs_international_exam_type_oth er | TEXT | | CR |
| Subject | hs_international_exam_subject | TEXT | | CR |
| Exam Date | hs_international_exam_date | DATE | MM/DD/YYYY | CR |
| Grading Scale | hs_international_exam_scale | SELECT | See Appendix for International Exam Scale values | CR |
| Grading Scale | hs_international_exam_scale_ot her | TEXT | | CR |
| Exam Result | hs_international_exam_score | SELECT | See Appendix for International Exam Score values | CR |
| Exam Result | hs_international_exam_score_ot her | TEXT | | CR |

Section: activities_experience

| Field | Field Name | Field Type | Details | Optional, Required, Conditional Required |
|--|------------------------|-------------|---|---|
| Sub-section: Activities, can repea | t up to 10 times | | | |
| Category | activity_category | SELECT_ONE | See Appendix for Activity Category values | CR |
| Activity/Experience Name | activity_name | TEXT | | CR |
| Was the applicant involved in a leadership role? | activity_leadership_yn | SELECT_ONE | true or false | 0 |
| Position/Leadership Role | activity_position | TEXT | | CR |
| Please provide a description of your experience. | activity_function | TEXT | | 0 |
| When did you have this experience? | activity_grades | SELECT_MANY | See Appendix for Grade Level When values | CR |
| Year Started | activity_year_start | NUMBER | | CR |
| Year Ended | activity_year_end | NUMBER | | CR |
| Is the applicant currently participating in this activity or experience? | activity_current_yn | SELECT_ONE | true or false | 0 |
| How many weeks per year did you participate in this activity? | activity_weeks | NUMBER | | CR |
| Hours per week on the high end | activity_hours_high | NUMBER | | 0 |
| Hours per week on the low end | activity_hours_low | NUMBER | | 0 |
| Distinctions related to this | activity_distinctions | TEXT | | 0 |

| activity or experience | | | | |
|---|---------------------|------------|---------------|---|
| Sub-section: Activities Questions | | | | |
| Acknowledgement of no activities reported | activity_decline_yn | SELECT_ONE | true or false | R |

Section: (all)_coursework

Up to 50 courses can be sent for each courseSection

| Field | Field Name | Field Type | Details | Optional, Required, Conditional Required |
|-----------------|---------------|------------|--|--|
| Profile section | courseSection | TEXT | The coursework section associated with the course being passed | HIDDEN |
| СЕЕВ | ceeb | TEXT | | HIDDEN |
| FICE | fice | TEXT | | HIDDEN |
| IPEDS | ipeds | TEXT | | HIDDEN |
| OPE | оре | TEXT | | HIDDEN |

| College Deference ID | and rof id | TEVT | Unique ID for matching when others are unavailable | HIDDEN |
|--------------------------|----------------------|------------|---|--------|
| College Reference ID | col_ref_id | TEXT | Others are unavailable | |
| Course Name | course_name | TEXT | | CR |
| College name | col_name | TEXT | | CR |
| Subject/Rubric/Prefix | col_course_subj | TEXT | | CR |
| Course Number | col_course_nbr | TEXT | | CR |
| Academic year | col_course_acad_year | TEXT | | CR |
| Schedule System | col_term_sys | SELECT_ONE | See Appendix for CC Term Type values | CR |
| Grade | col_course_grade | TEXT | | CR |
| Current or Planned? | col_taking_courses | TEXT | See Appendix for CC Status values | CR |
| Credits/hours | col_course_credits | TEXT | | CR |
| Term | col_course_term | SELECT_ONE | See Appendix for CC Term values | CR |
| High school name | hs_name | | | |
| High school CEEB | hs_ceeb | | | |
| High School Reference ID | hs_ref_id | TEXT | Unique ID for matching when CEEB is unavailable | HIDDEN |

| Year course was taken | hs_course_year | SELECT_ONE | See Appendix for HS Course Year values | CR |
|--|-------------------------|------------|---|--------|
| Class SCED Code Literal | hs_course_code_literal | SELECT_ONE | See Appendix for SCED Class values | CR |
| Subject Area Code Literal | hs_course_subj_literal | SELECT_ONE | See Appendix for HS Subjects values | HIDDEN |
| Applicant received college credit for this class | hs_course_collegecredit | SELECT_ONE | true or false | CR |
| Class taken in 6th, 7th, or 8th grade for high school credit | hs_course_credit_yn | SELECT_ONE | true or false | CR |
| College CEEB | hs_course_col_ceeb | TEXT | | HIDDEN |
| College Reference ID | hs_course_col_ref_id | TEXT | Unique ID for matching when CEEB is unavailable | HIDDEN |
| College Name | hs_course_col_name | TEXT | | CR |
| Class Name on Transcript | hs_course_title | TEXT | | CR |
| How was this class scheduled | hs_course_sched | SELECT_ONE | See Appendix for HS Course Schedule values | CR |
| This school uses block scheduling for this class | hs_course_blckschd_yn | SELECT_ONE | true or false | CR |
| Session info | hs_course_session | SELECT_ONE | See Appendix for HS Session values | CR |
| Type of Class | hs_course_type | SELECT_ONE | See Appendix for | CR |

| | | | Course Type values | |
|---|--------------------------------|------------|--|----|
| Other selected, additional details | hs_course_type_other | TEXT | | CR |
| Grading Scale | hs_course_grading_scale | SELECT_ONE | See Appendix for Grading Scale values | CR |
| Other Grading Scale | Hs_course_grading_scale_other | TEXT | | CR |
| Lowest possible number grade at this school | hs_course_grading_lowest | TEXT | | CR |
| Highest possible number grade at this school | hs_course_grading _highest | TEXT | | CR |
| Appears on transcript as | hs_course_grading _freq | SELECT_ONE | See Appendix for HS Session values | CR |
| Sub-section: Grading Information | , can repeat up to six times | | | |
| During which <term>(s) was this class taken</term> | hs_course_term_(n)_code | SELECT_ONE | See Appendix for HS Course Term Values | CR |
| <term #="" and="" type=""> Grade/Final Grade</term> | hs_course_term_(n)_grade_value | SELECT_ONE | See Appendix for HS Course Grade Values | CR |
| <term #="" and="" type=""> Number Grade</term> | hs_course_term_(n)_numgrade | TEXT | | CR |
| Other Grade | hs_course_term_(n)_othergrade | TEXT | | CR |

Appendix

A version of all values is also <u>available via spreadsheet</u>.

| App Type values | |
|-----------------|-------------|
| Code | Description |
| FY | First-Year |
| TR | Transfer |

| Suffix values | |
|---------------|-------------|
| Code | Description |
| II | II |
| III | III |
| IV | IV |
| V | V |
| VI | VI |
| JR | Jr |
| SR | Sr |

Pronoun values

| Code | Description |
|------|-----------------------------|
| HE | He/Him/His |
| SHE | She/Her/Hers |
| THEY | They/Them/Theirs |
| ОТН | My pronouns are not listed. |

| Legal sex values | |
|------------------|------------------------|
| Code | Description |
| F | Female |
| М | Male |
| Х | X or Another Legal Sex |

| Gender values | |
|---------------|-------------------------------------|
| Code | Description |
| М | Man |
| F | Woman |
| NB | Nonbinary |
| ОТН | Additional Gender Category/Identity |
| NA | Prefer Not to Disclose |

| Armed Forces Status values | |
|----------------------------|---------------------|
| Code | Description |
| NONE | None |
| CS | Currently Serving |
| CD | Currently Dependent |
| PS | Previously Served |

| Enrollment Status values | |
|--------------------------|---|
| Code | Description |
| MID | Middle School / Junior High |
| HIGH | High School / Secondary School |
| СОММ | 2-year College (after high school graduation) |
| 4YEAR | 4-year College (after high school graduation) |
| NONE | Not Currently Enrolled in School |

| Disaster Impact values | |
|------------------------|---|
| Code | Description |
| NA | None of these apply to me. |
| NO_INTERNET | I had inconsistent or unreliable access to the Internet and/or a computer, laptop, or tablet. |

| LOST_JOB | I lost my job or was no longer able to work. |
|--------------|---|
| PG_LOST_JOB | At least one parent/guardian lost their job or was unable to work. |
| | I was considered an essential worker (e.g. healthcare worker, grocery store employee, public |
| ESSENTIAL | transportation driver, first responder, sanitation worker, etc.) and was required to work. |
| PG_ESSENTIAL | At least one parent/guardian was considered an essential worker. |
| | My community had a curfew affecting the hours I could travel, use electricity, or access the |
| CURFEW | Internet. |
| HOME_RESP | My home responsibilities (e.g. childcare, elder care, etc.) substantially increased or changed. |
| HEALTH | My health was affected. |
| FAM_HEALTH | The health of a household member was affected. |
| MORE_INFO | I would like to provide additional information. |
| | ! |

| State values | |
|--------------|---------------------------|
| Code | Description |
| AB | Alberta |
| BC | British Columbia |
| MB | Manitoba |
| NB | New Brunswick |
| NL | Newfoundland and Labrador |
| NS | Nova Scotia |
| NT | Northwest Territories |
| NU | Nunavut |
| ON | Ontario |
| PE | Prince Edward Island |
| QC | Quebec |
| SK | Saskatchewan |

| YT | Yukon |
|----|----------------------|
| AA | APO AA |
| AE | APO AE |
| AK | Alaska |
| AL | Alabama |
| AP | APO AP |
| AR | Arkansas |
| AS | American Samoa |
| AZ | Arizona |
| CA | California |
| CO | Colorado |
| CT | Connecticut |
| DC | District of Columbia |
| DE | Delaware |
| FL | Florida |
| FM | Micronesia |
| GA | Georgia |
| GU | Guam |
| HI | Hawaii |
| IA | Iowa |
| ID | Idaho |
| IL | Illinois |
| IN | Indiana |
| KS | Kansas |
| KY | Kentucky |
| LA | Louisiana |
| MA | Massachusetts |
| MD | Maryland |
| ME | Maine |
| МН | Marshall Islands |

| MI | Michigan |
|----|--------------------------|
| MN | Minnesota |
| MO | Missouri |
| MP | Northern Mariana Islands |
| MS | Mississippi |
| MT | Montana |
| NC | North Carolina |
| ND | North Dakota |
| NE | Nebraska |
| NH | New Hampshire |
| NJ | New Jersey |
| NM | New Mexico |
| NV | Nevada |
| NY | New York |
| OH | Ohio |
| OK | Oklahoma |
| OR | Oregon |
| PA | Pennsylvania |
| PR | Puerto Rico |
| PW | Palau |
| RI | Rhode Island |
| SC | South Carolina |
| SD | South Dakota |
| TN | Tennessee |
| TX | Texas |
| UT | Utah |
| VA | Virginia |
| VI | US Virgin Islands |
| VT | Vermont |
| WA | Washington |

| WI | Wisconsin |
|----|---------------|
| WV | West Virginia |
| WY | Wyoming |

| Phone Country Code values | |
|---|-------------|
| Code | Description |
| Scoir will pass numeric country calling codes | |

| Phone Type values | |
|-------------------|-------------|
| Code | Description |
| HOME | Home |
| MOBILE | Mobile |
| WORK | Work |

| Country values | |
|-----------------------------------|-------------|
| Code | Description |
| Scoir will pass ISO Country Codes | |

| Address Verification values | |
|-----------------------------|--|
| Code | Description |
| X | Verification does not apply (either not a US address or predates verification) |
| N | No verification attempt made (but verification does apply) |
| F | Failed verification |
| Р | Partially verified with more info needed (e.g. apartment number) |
| Υ | Verified as-is |
| С | Verification has failed but the student has bypassed |

| Visa Type values | | |
|------------------|-------------|--|
| Code | Description | |
| AS | AS | |
| A1 | A1 | |
| A2 | A2 | |
| A3 | A3 | |
| B1 | B1 | |
| B2 | B2 | |
| B3 | B3 | |
| C1 | C1 | |
| C2 | C2 | |
| C3 | C3 | |
| D0 | D0 | |

| E1 | E1 | |
|----|----|--|
| E2 | E2 | |
| F1 | F1 | |
| F2 | F2 | |
| G1 | G1 | |
| G2 | G2 | |
| G3 | G3 | |
| G4 | G4 | |
| G5 | G5 | |
| НА | HA | |
| H1 | H1 | |
| H2 | H2 | |
| H3 | H3 | |
| H4 | H4 | |
| 10 | 10 | |
| J1 | J1 | |
| J2 | J2 | |
| K1 | K1 | |
| K2 | K2 | |
| L1 | L1 | |
| L2 | L2 | |
| M1 | M1 | |
| M2 | M2 | |
| N1 | N1 | |
| N2 | N2 | |
| N3 | N3 | |
| N4 | N4 | |
| N5 | N5 | |
| N6 | N6 | |
| N7 | N7 | |

| 01 | 01 |
|-----|-------|
| P1 | P1 |
| P2 | P2 |
| P3 | P3 |
| P4 | P4 |
| PR | PR |
| Q1 | Q1 |
| Q2 | Q2 |
| Q3 | Q3 |
| RF | RF |
| S | S |
| TC | TC |
| TD | TD |
| TN | TN |
| TPS | TPS |
| U1 | U-1 |
| U2 | U-2 |
| U3 | U-3 |
| U4 | U-4 |
| U5 | U-5 |
| OTH | Other |

| Household Members values | |
|--------------------------|-----------------------|
| Code | Description |
| PARENTS | Parent(s)/Guardian(s) |
| SIBS | Sibling(s) |

| SPOUSE | Spouse |
|--------|------------|
| CHILD | Child(ren) |
| ME | Just me |
| OTHER | Other |

| College Employee values | |
|-------------------------|--|
| Code | Description |
| CE | Currently employed at a college/university |
| RE | Retired from a college/university |
| NA | Not employed at a college/university |

| Education Level values | |
|------------------------|--------------------------------------|
| Code | Description |
| HSN0 | Some High School Or Less |
| HS | High School Diploma/GED |
| SOME | Some College - No Degree Earned |
| ASSOC | Two-year Associate's Degree |
| BACH | Bachelor's Degree |
| MAS | Master's Degree |
| PRO | Professional Degree (MBA MD JD etc.) |
| PHD | Doctorate Degree or Higher |
| UNK | Unknown |

| Resides With values | |
|---------------------|---------------------|
| Code | Description |
| вотн | Both Parents |
| PG1 | Parent/Guardian 1 |
| PG2 | Parent/Guardian 2 |
| PG3 | Parent/Guardian 3 |
| PG4 | Parent/Guardian 4 |
| WARD | Ward of State/Court |
| OTHER | Other |

| Marital Status values | |
|-----------------------|-------------------------------|
| Code | Description |
| М | Married |
| D | Divorced |
| DP | Domestic Partners/Civil Union |
| NM | Never Married |
| S | Separated |
| W | Widowed |
| 0 | Other |

| Guardian Relation values | | |
|--------------------------|------------------------|--|
| Code | Description | |
| PA | Parent | |
| SB | Sibling | |
| GP | Grandparent | |
| SP | Stepparent | |
| LG | Legal Guardian | |
| OTHER | Other (please specify) | |

| High School Type values | |
|-------------------------|--------------------------------|
| Code | Description |
| OFFICIAL | US High School |
| INTERNATIONAL | Non-US Secondary / High School |
| HOMESCHOOL | Home School |
| NOT_FOUND | Not Found |
| EQUIVALENCY_EXAM | Equivalency Exam |

| GPA Type values | |
|-----------------|-------------|
| Code | Description |

| WGT | Weighted |
|-------|-------------------------------|
| UNWGT | Unweighted |
| DNR | My school does not report GPA |
| NA | N/A |

| GPA Scale values | | |
|------------------|-----------------|--|
| Code | Description | |
| 4.0 | 4 Point Scale | |
| 5.0 | 5 Point Scale | |
| 6.0 | 6 Point Scale | |
| 7.0 | 7 Point Scale | |
| 10 | 10 Point Scale | |
| 20 | 20 Point Scale | |
| 100 | 100 Point Scale | |
| OTHER | Other | |

| Rank Type values | |
|------------------|---------------|
| Code | Description |
| Dec | Deciles |
| DNR | Does Not Rank |
| ER | Exact Rank |

| Perc | Percentiles |
|------|-------------|
| Quar | Quartiles |
| Quin | Quintiles |

| Grade Level values | |
|--------------------|-------------------|
| Code | Description |
| 9 | 9th |
| 10 | 10th |
| 11 | 11th |
| 12 | 12th |
| 13 | Post-12th Year |
| GR | Already Graduated |

| Disaster Impact Transfer values | |
|---------------------------------|--|
| Code | Description |
| GRADE_CHG | School changed its grading policy for all students |
| GRADE_CHOICE | School allowed students to choose how their grades would be assigned |
| NA | School did not change its grading policy |
| MORE_INFO | Applicant provided additional information |

| College Degree values | |
|-----------------------|-------------------|
| Code | Description |
| NONE | None |
| ASSOC | Associate Degree |
| BACH | Bachelor's Degree |
| MAS | Master's Degree |
| PHD | Doctor's Degree |

| Hispanic Background values | |
|----------------------------|-----------------|
| Code | Description |
| HCUB | Cuba |
| HMEX | Mexico |
| HPUR | Puerto Rico |
| HSAM | South America |
| HCAM | Central America |
| HESP | Spain |
| НОТН | Not Listed |

Ethnicity values

| Code | Description |
|------|---|
| I | American Indian or Alaska Native |
| A | Asian |
| В | Black or African American (including Africa Sub-Saharan Africa and Afro-Caribbean origin) |
| Р | Native Hawaiian or Other Pacific Islander |
| W | White (including Middle Eastern) |

Tribal Affiliation values

Scoir will pass the <u>six-character code assigned by the Department of Interior</u> to every federally recognized tribal government and consortium

Asian Background values

| Code | Description | |
|------|-------------|--|
| ACAM | Cambodia | |
| ACHI | China | |
| AHMO | Hmong | |
| AIND | India | |
| AJPN | Japan | |
| AKOR | Korea | |
| ALAO | Laos | |
| AMAL | Malaysia | |
| APAK | Pakistan | |

| APHI | Philippines |
|------|----------------------------|
| ATHA | Thailand |
| AVNM | Vietnam |
| EANL | East Asia, Not Listed |
| SANL | South Asia, Not Listed |
| SENL | Southeast Asia, Not Listed |

| African American values | |
|-------------------------|-------------------------|
| Code | Description |
| BAFM | U.S. / African American |
| BAFR | Africa |
| BAFL | Afro-Latino |
| BCAR | Caribbean |
| вотн | Not Listed |

| Pacific Islander values | |
|-------------------------|-------------|
| Code | Description |
| PIGU | Guam |
| PIHA | Hawaii |
| PISA | Samoa |

|--|

| White Background values | |
|-------------------------|--------------|
| Code | Description |
| WEUR | Europe |
| WMDE | Middle East |
| WNAF | North Africa |
| WOTH | Not Listed |

| Language values | |
|---|-------------|
| Code | Description |
| Scoir will pass ISO 639-2 Language codes (3 byte) | |

| Course Type values | |
|--------------------|-------------------------|
| Code | Description |
| REG | Regular |
| АН | Advanced / Honors |
| AP | AP (Advanced Placement) |

| A-LVL | Cambridge Advanced (A Level) |
|--------|--------------------------------|
| AS-LVL | Cambridge Advanced (AS Level) |
| IGCSE | Cambridge Pre-Advanced (IGCSE) |
| IBHL | IB HL (Higher Level) |
| IBSL | IB SL (Standard Level) |
| REGENT | Regents |
| RS | Running Start |
| OTHER | Other |

| HS Subjects values | |
|--------------------|-----------------------------|
| Code | Description |
| В | English |
| Α | History/Social Science |
| D | Laboratory Science |
| E | Language Other Than English |
| С | Math |
| F | Visual and Performing Arts |
| Н | Other |

| SCED Class values | |
|-------------------|-------------|
| Code | Description |
| 03209 | Aerospace |
| 02052 | Algebra I |

| 02056 | Algebra II |
|-------|---------------------------------|
| 02057 | Algebra III |
| 24902 | American Indian Language I |
| 24903 | American Indian Language II |
| 24904 | American Indian Language III |
| 24905 | American Indian Language IV |
| 24906 | American Indian Language V |
| 24910 | American Indian Literature |
| 24852 | American Sign Language I |
| 24853 | American Sign Language II |
| 24854 | American Sign Language III |
| 24855 | American Sign Language IV |
| 24856 | American Sign Language V |
| 02302 | Analysis and Approaches |
| 03054 | Anatomy |
| 04060 | Ancient and Medieval History |
| 04058 | Ancient Civilizations |
| 04251 | Anthropology |
| 02303 | Applications and Interpretation |
| 24752 | Arabic I |
| 24753 | Arabic II |
| 24754 | Arabic III |
| 24755 | Arabic IV |
| 24760 | Arabic Literature |
| 24756 | Arabic V |
| 03004 | Astronomy |
| 03051 | Biology |
| 03058 | Botany |
| 24041 | Braille |
| 04164 | Business Law |

| | | $\overline{}$ |
|-------|-------------------------|---------------|
| 02121 | Calculus | |
| 02124 | Calculus AB | |
| 02125 | Calculus BC | |
| 03101 | Chemistry | |
| 24402 | Chinese I | |
| 24403 | Chinese II | |
| 24404 | Chinese III | |
| 24405 | Chinese IV | |
| 24410 | Chinese Literature | |
| 24406 | Chinese V | |
| 04161 | Civics | |
| 24372 | Classical Greek I | |
| 24373 | Classical Greek II | |
| 24374 | Classical Greek III | |
| 24375 | Classical Greek IV | |
| 24376 | Classical Greek V | |
| 24391 | Classical Hebrew I | |
| 24392 | Classical Hebrew II | |
| 24393 | Classical Hebrew III | |
| 24394 | Classical Hebrew IV | |
| 24395 | Classical Hebrew V | |
| 01155 | Communications | |
| 04154 | Comparative Government | |
| 04163 | Consumer Law | |
| 02123 | Differential Calculus | |
| 02102 | Discrete Mathematics | |
| 03001 | Earth Science | |
| 04201 | Economics | |
| 01999 | English-Other | |
| 01001 | English/Language Arts I | |

| 01002 | English/Language Arts II |
|-------|---------------------------|
| 01003 | English/Language Arts III |
| 01004 | English/Language Arts IV |
| 03003 | Environmental Science |
| 24602 | Filipino I |
| 24603 | Filipino II |
| 24604 | Filipino III |
| 24605 | Filipino IV |
| 24610 | Filipino Literature |
| 24606 | Filipino V |
| 02136 | Finite Mathematics |
| 24102 | French I |
| 24103 | French II |
| 24104 | French III |
| 24105 | French IV |
| 24110 | French Literature |
| 24106 | French V |
| 03059 | Genetics |
| 03002 | Geology |
| 02072 | Geometry |
| 24252 | German I |
| 24253 | German II |
| 24254 | German III |
| 24255 | German IV |
| 24260 | German Literature |
| 24256 | German V |
| 24302 | Greek I |
| 24303 | Greek II |
| 24304 | Greek III |
| 24305 | Greek IV |

| 24310 | Greek Literature |
|-------|------------------------------|
| 24306 | Greek V |
| 24702 | Hebrew I |
| 24703 | Hebrew II |
| 24704 | Hebrew III |
| 24705 | Hebrew IV |
| 24710 | Hebrew Literature |
| 24706 | Hebrew V |
| 04999 | History/Social Science-Other |
| 02062 | Integrated Mathematics I |
| 02063 | Integrated Mathematics II |
| 02064 | Integrated Mathematics III |
| 02065 | Integrated Mathematics IV |
| 03201 | Integrated Science |
| 04155 | International Relations |
| 24152 | Italian I |
| 24153 | Italian II |
| 24154 | Italian III |
| 24155 | Italian IV |
| 24160 | Italian Literature |
| 24156 | Italian V |
| 24452 | Japanese I |
| 24453 | Japanese II |
| 24454 | Japanese III |
| 24455 | Japanese IV |
| 24460 | Japanese Literature |
| 24456 | Japanese V |
| 24502 | Korean I |
| 24503 | Korean II |
| 24504 | Korean III |

| 24505 | Korean IV |
|-------|-----------------------------------|
| 24510 | Korean Literature |
| 24506 | Korean V |
| 03999 | Laboratory Science-Other |
| 24999 | Language Other Than English-Other |
| 24342 | Latin I |
| 24343 | Latin II |
| 24344 | Latin III |
| 24345 | Latin IV |
| 24346 | Latin V |
| 04162 | Law Studies |
| 04165 | Legal System |
| 03158 | Life Science |
| 02111 | Linear Algebra |
| 04209 | Macroeconomics |
| 03005 | Marine Science |
| 02999 | Math-Other |
| 04059 | Medieval European History |
| 03006 | Meteorology |
| 03060 | Microbiology |
| 04208 | Microeconomics |
| 04055 | Modern European History |
| 02122 | Multivariate Calculus |
| 03069 | Nutrition Science |
| 03103 | Organic Chemistry |
| 04306 | Philosophy |
| 03104 | Physical Chemistry |
| 03007 | Physical Geography |
| 03159 | Physical Science |
| 03151 | Physics |

| 03055 | Physiology |
|-------|------------------------|
| 04153 | Political Science |
| 24202 | Portuguese I |
| 24203 | Portuguese II |
| 24204 | Portuguese III |
| 24205 | Portuguese IV |
| 24210 | Portuguese Literature |
| 24206 | Portuguese V |
| 02051 | Pre-Algebra |
| 02110 | Pre-Calculus |
| 04254 | Psychology |
| 01151 | Public Speaking |
| 24652 | Russian I |
| 24653 | Russian II |
| 24654 | Russian III |
| 24655 | Russian IV |
| 24660 | Russian Literature |
| 24656 | Russian V |
| 04258 | Sociology |
| 24052 | Spanish I |
| 24053 | Spanish II |
| 24054 | Spanish III |
| 24055 | Spanish IV |
| 24060 | Spanish Literature |
| 24056 | Spanish V |
| 04105 | State-Specific Studies |
| 02205 | Statistics |
| 24802 | Swahili I |
| 24803 | Swahili II |
| 24804 | Swahili III |

| 24805 | Swahili IV |
|-------|----------------------------------|
| 24810 | Swahili Literature |
| 24806 | Swahili V |
| 02103 | Trigonometry |
| 04107 | U.S. Ethnic Studies |
| 04108 | U.S. Gender Studies |
| 04005 | U.S. Geography |
| 04151 | U.S. Government |
| 04101 | U.S. History |
| 04156 | United States and World Affairs |
| 24552 | Vietnamese I |
| 24553 | Vietnamese II |
| 24554 | Vietnamese III |
| 24555 | Vietnamese IV |
| 24560 | Vietnamese Literature |
| 24556 | Vietnamese V |
| 05999 | Visual and Performing Arts-Other |
| 04063 | Western Civilization |
| 04001 | World Geography |
| 04051 | World History |
| 03061 | Zoology |

| Grading Scale values | |
|----------------------|-------------|
| Code | Description |
| L | Letter |
| N | Numbers |

| 0 | Other |
|----|-------------------------------------|
| NA | This school does not provide grades |

| HS Course Schedule values | |
|---------------------------|-------------|
| Code | Description |
| Υ | Full Year |
| S | Semesters |
| Т | Trimesters |
| Q | Quarters |
| 5 | Quinmesters |

| HS Grading Frequency values | |
|-----------------------------|--|
| Code | Description |
| ONE | One final grade |
| TERM | One grade per term |
| TERMPLUS | One grade per term and one final grade |

HS Session values

| Code | Description |
|------|---------------------|
| REG | Regular school year |
| SUM | Summer |

| HS Course Year values | |
|-----------------------|----------------|
| Code | Description |
| 9ТН | 9th or earlier |
| 10TH | 10th |
| 11TH | 11th |

| HS Course Term values | | |
|-----------------------|------------------|--|
| Code | Description | |
| S1 | First Semester | |
| S2 | Second Semester | |
| T1 | First Trimester | |
| T2 | Second Trimester | |
| T3 | Third Trimester | |
| Q1 | First Quarter | |
| Q2 | Second Quarter | |
| Q3 | Third Quarter | |
| Q4 | Fourth Quarter | |

| 51 | First Quinmester |
|-------|-------------------|
| 52 | Second Quinmester |
| 53 | Third Quinmester |
| 54 | Fourth Quinmester |
| 55 | Fifth Quinmester |
| Final | Final grade |

| HS Course Grade values | |
|------------------------|--|
| Code | Description |
| IP | All grade scale types; Senior is currently taking the course |
| NS | All grade scale types; Senior will take the course in the future |
| PASS | All grade scale types; Applies to all grade levels (9th-12th) |
| FAIL | All grade scale types; Applies to all grade levels (9th-12th) |
| APLUS | Letter grade scale; A+ course grade |
| Α | Letter grade scale; A course grade |
| AMINUS | Letter grade scale; A- course grade |
| BPLUS | Letter grade scale; B+ course grade |
| В | Letter grade scale; B course grade |
| BMINUS | Letter grade scale; B- course grade |
| CPLUS | Letter grade scale; C+ course grade |
| С | Letter grade scale; C course grade |
| CMINUS | Letter grade scale; C- course grade |
| DPLUS | Letter grade scale; D+ course grade |
| D | Letter grade scale; D course grade |

| DMINUS | Letter grade scale; D- course grade |
|--------|---|
| F | Letter grade scale; F course grade |
| NUM | Numbers grade scale; Numeric grade value entry within lowest and highest grade range |
| SAT | Other grade scale; Satisfactory |
| UNSAT | Other grade scale; Unsatisfactory |
| COMP | Other grade scale; Course not completed |
| WTHDN | Other grade scale; Student withdrew from course |
| OTHER | Other grade scale; Student can free-form enter their course outcome in "OtherGrade" field |

| Honor Level values | |
|--------------------|-------------------|
| Code | Description |
| LOC | High School/Local |
| DIST | District |
| ST | Regional/State |
| NAT | National |
| INT | International |

| Grade When values | |
|-------------------|-------------|
| Code | Description |
| 9 | 9th |
| 10 | 10th |

| 11 | 11th |
|----|------------------|
| 12 | 12th |
| 13 | 13th |
| GR | Post High School |

| CambEP Exam Type values | |
|-------------------------|--|
| Code | Description |
| CEFCE | Cambridge English B2 First for Schools |
| CECAE | Cambridge English C1 Advanced |
| CECPE | Cambridge English C2 Proficiency |

| CFC Essay Prompt values | |
|-------------------------|--|
| Code | Description |
| Prompt1 | Tell a story from your life, describing an experience that either demonstrates your character or helped to shape it. |
| Prompt2 | What interests or excites you? How does it shape who you are now or who you might become in the future? |
| Prompt3 | Describe a time when you had a positive impact on others. What were the challenges? What were the rewards? |
| Prompt4 | Has there been a time when an idea or belief of yours was questioned? How did you respond? What did you learn? |

| | What success have you achieved or obstacle have you faced? What advice would you give a |
|---------|---|
| Prompt5 | sibling or friend going through a similar experience? |
| Prompt6 | Submit an essay on a topic of your choice. |

| CC Term Type values | |
|---------------------|-------------|
| Code | Description |
| S | Semester |
| Q | Quarter |

| CC Term values | |
|----------------|-------------|
| Code | Description |
| FALL | Fall |
| WINTER | Winter |
| SPR | Spring |
| SUM | Summer |

| CC Status values | |
|------------------|-------------|
| Code | Description |

| СТС | I am currently taking this course. |
|-----|------------------------------------|
| PTC | I plan to take this course. |

| AP Exam values | | |
|----------------|--|--|
| Code | Description | |
| 10 | AP African American Studies | |
| 13 | AP Art History | |
| 20 | AP Biology | |
| 66 | AP Calculus AB | |
| 68 | AP Calculus BC | |
| 69 | AP Calculus BC: AB Subscore | |
| 25 | AP Chemistry | |
| 28 | AP Chinese Language and Culture | |
| 58 | AP Comparative Government and Politics | |
| 31 | AP Computer Science A | |
| 33 | AP Computer Science AB | |
| 32 | AP Computer Science Principles | |
| 36 | AP English Language and Composition | |
| 37 | AP English Literature and Composition | |
| 40 | AP Environmental Science | |
| 43 | AP European History | |
| 48 | AP French Language and Culture | |
| 51 | AP French Literature | |
| 55 | AP German Language and Culture | |
| 53 | AP Human Geography | |
| 62 | AP Italian Language and Culture | |

| 64 | AP Japanese Language and Culture |
|----|--|
| 65 | AP Precalculus |
| 60 | AP Latin |
| 61 | AP Latin Literature |
| 35 | AP Macroeconomics |
| 34 | AP Microeconomics |
| 75 | AP Music Theory |
| 76 | AP Music Aural Subscore |
| 77 | AP Music Non-Aural Subscore |
| 83 | AP Physics 1 |
| 84 | AP Physics 2 |
| 78 | AP Physics B |
| 82 | AP Physics C: Electricity & Magnetism |
| 80 | AP Physics C: Mechanics |
| 85 | AP Psychology |
| 23 | AP Research |
| 22 | AP Seminar |
| 87 | AP Spanish Language and Culture |
| 89 | AP Spanish Literature and Culture |
| 90 | AP Statistics |
| 15 | AP Studio Art: 2-D Design Portfolio |
| 16 | AP Studio Art: 3-D Design Portfolio |
| 14 | AP Studio Art: Drawing Porfolio |
| 57 | AP United States Government and Politics |
| 7 | AP United States History |
| 93 | AP World History |

IB Exam values

| | _ |
|---------|---|
| Code | Description |
| ARTHSL | IB Art History SL |
| ASTRSL | IB Astronomy SL |
| BIOHL | IB Biology HL |
| BIOSL | IB Biology SL |
| BRSL | IB Brazilian Social Studies SL |
| BUSHL | IB Business and Management HL |
| BUSSL | IB Business and Management SL |
| CHEMHL | IB Chemistry HL |
| CHEMSL | IB Chemistry SL |
| GRROMSL | IB Classical Greek and Roman Studies SL |
| GRCHL | IB Classical Languages HL: Greek |
| LATHL | IB Classical Languages HL: Latin |
| GRCSL | IB Classical Languages SL: Greek |
| LATSL | IB Classical Languages SL: Latin |
| CSHL | IB Computer Science HL |
| CSSL | IB Computer Science SL |
| KZSL | IB Modern History of Kazakhstan SL |
| DANHL | IB Dance HL |
| DANSL | IB Dance SL |
| DSNHL | IB Design Technology HL |
| DSNSL | IB Design Technology SL |
| ECONHL | IB Economics HL |
| ECONSL | IB Economics SL |
| ENVSL | IB Environmental Systems and Societies SL |
| FILMHL | IB Film HL |
| | |

| FILMSL | IB Film SL |
|----------|--|
| FOODSL | IB Food Science and Technology SL |
| GEOHL | IB Geography HL |
| GEOSL | IB Geography SL |
| GLOPOLHL | IB Global Politics HL |
| GLOPOLSL | IB Global Politics SL |
| AFRMESL | IB History HL: Africa & the Middle East |
| AMERSL | IB History HL: Americas |
| ASIAHL | IB History HL: Asia and Oceania |
| EUROHL | IB History HL: Europe |
| HISTHL | IB History HL |
| HISTSL | IB History SL |
| ITGSHL | IB Information Technology in a Global Society HL |
| ITGSSL | IB Information Technology in a Global Society SL |
| LNGLITHL | IB Language A: Language & Literature HL |
| LNGLITSL | IB Language A: Language & Literature SL |
| LITHL | IB Language A: Literature HL |
| LITSL | IB Language A: Literature SL |
| LA1HL | IB Language A1 HL |
| LA1SL | IB Language A1 SL |
| LA2HL | IB Language A2 HL |
| LA2SL | IB Language A2 SL |
| ABSL | IB Language Ab Initio SL |
| ARBHL | IB Language B HL: Arabic |
| YUEHL | IB Language B HL: Chinese-Cantonese |
| CMNHL | IB Language B HL: Chinese-Mandarin |
| DNLHL | IB Language B HL: Danish |
| NLDHL | IB Language B HL: Dutch |
| ENGHL | IB Language B HL: English |
| FINHL | IB Language B HL: Finnish |

| FRAHL | IB Language B HL: French |
|-------|-------------------------------------|
| DEUHL | IB Language B HL: German |
| HINHL | IB Language B HL: Hindi |
| INDHL | IB Language B HL: Indonesian |
| ITAHL | IB Language B HL: Italian |
| JPNHL | IB Language B HL: Japanese |
| KORHL | IB Language B HL: Korean |
| NORHL | IB Language B HL: Norwegian |
| PORHL | IB Language B HL: Portuguese |
| RUSHL | IB Language B HL: Russian |
| SPAHL | IB Language B HL: Spanish |
| SWAHL | IB Language B HL: Swahili |
| SWEHL | IB Language B HL: Swedish |
| ARBSL | IB Language B SL: Arabic |
| YUESL | IB Language B SL: Chinese-Cantonese |
| CMNSL | IB Language B SL: Chinese-Mandarin |
| DNLSL | IB Language B SL: Danish |
| NLDSL | IB Language B SL: Dutch |
| ENGSL | IB Language B SL: English |
| FINSL | IB Language B SL: Finnish |
| FRASL | IB Language B SL: French |
| DEUSL | IB Language B SL: German |
| HEBSL | IB Language B SL: Hebrew |
| HINSL | IB Language B SL: Hindi |
| INDSL | IB Language B SL: Indonesian |
| ITASL | IB Language B SL: Italian |
| JPNSL | IB Language B SL: Japanese |
| KORSL | IB Language B SL: Korean |
| MSASL | IB Language B SL: Malay |
| NORSL | IB Language B SL: Norwegian |

| PORSL | IB Language B SL: Portuguese |
|---------------------------|---|
| RUSSL | IB Language B SL: Russian |
| SPASL | IB Language B SL: Spanish |
| SWASL | IB Language B SL: Swahili |
| SWESL | IB Language B SL: Swedish |
| LITPRFSL | IB Literature and Performance SL |
| MARSCISL | IB Marine Science SL |
| MATHHL | IB Mathematics HL |
| MAAHL | IB Mathematics HL: Analysis & Approaches |
| MAIHL | IB Mathematics HL: Applications & Interpretations |
| MAASL | IB Mathematics SL: Analysis & Approaches |
| MAISL | IB Mathematics SL: Applications & Interpretations |
| MUSHL | IB Music HL |
| MUSSL | IB Music SL |
| PHILHL | IB Philosophy HL |
| PHILSL | IB Philosophy SL |
| PHYSHL | IB Physics HL |
| PHYSSL | IB Physics SL |
| POLTHSL | IB Political Thought SL |
| PSYHL | IB Psychology HL |
| PSYSL | IB Psychology SL |
| Technology and Society SL | IB Science |
| ANTHHL | IB Social and Cultural Anthropology HL |
| ANTHSL | IB Social and Cultural Anthropology SL |
| HLTHSL | IB Sports Exercise and Health Science SL |
| HLTHHL | IB Sports Exercise and Health Science HL |
| THTHL | IB Theatre HL |
| THTSL | IB Theatre SL |
| TR20SL | IB Turkey in the 20th Century SL |
| VISARTHL | IB Visual Arts HL |

| VISARTSL | IB Visual Arts SL |
|----------|-------------------------------|
| WRLARTSL | IB World Arts and Cultures SL |
| WRLRELSL | IB World Religions SL |

| Cambridge Exam Type values | |
|----------------------------|--------------------|
| Code | Description |
| AL | Cambridge A Level |
| AS | Cambridge AS Level |
| IGCSE | Cambridge IGCSE |

| Cambridge Exam values | |
|-----------------------|--|
| Code | Description |
| A9706 | Cambridge Advanced Accounting (A Level) 9706 |
| A9680 | Cambridge Advanced Arabic (A Level) 9680 |
| A9479 | Cambridge Advanced Art and Design (A Level) 9479 |
| A9700 | Cambridge Advanced Biology (A Level) 9700 |
| A9609 | Cambridge Advanced Business (A Level) 9609 |
| A9701 | Cambridge Advanced Chemistry (A Level) 9701 |
| A9715 | Cambridge Advanced Advanced Chinese (A Level) 9715 |
| A9274 | Cambridge Advanced Advanced Classical Studies (A Level) 9274 |
| A9618 | Cambridge Advanced Computer Science (A Level) 9618 |
| A9705 | Cambridge Advanced Design & Technology (A Level) 9705 |

| A9631 | Cambridge Advanced Design & Textiles (A Level) 9631 |
|---------|--|
| A9481 | Cambridge Advanced Digital Media & Design (A Level) 9481 |
| A9011 | Cambridge Advanced Divinity (A Level) 9011 |
| A9482 | Cambridge Advanced Drama (A Level) 9482 |
| A9708 | Cambridge Advanced Economics (A Level) 9708 |
| A9093 | Cambridge Advanced English Language (A Level) 9093 |
| A9695 | Cambridge Advanced English Literature (A Level) 9695 |
| A9716 | Cambridge Advanced French (A Level) 9716 |
| A9696 | Cambridge Advanced Geography (A Level) 9696 |
| A9717 | Cambridge Advanced German (A Level) 9717 |
| A9239 | Cambridge Advanced Global Perspectives and Research (A Level) 9239 |
| A9489US | Cambridge Advanced US History (A Level) 9489 |
| A9489EU | Cambridge Advanced European History (A Level) 9489 |
| A9489IH | Cambridge Advanced International History (A Level) 9489 |
| A9626 | Cambridge Advanced Information Technology (A Level) 9626 |
| A9084 | Cambridge Advanced Law (A Level) 9084 |
| A9693 | Cambridge Advanced Marine Science (A Level) 9693 |
| A9709 | Cambridge Advanced Mathematics Pure (A Level) 9709 |
| A9231 | Cambridge Advanced Mathematics Further (A Level) 9231 |
| A9607 | Cambridge Advanced Media Studies (A Level) 9607 |
| A9483 | Cambridge Advanced Music (A Level) 9483 |
| A9396 | Cambridge Advanced Physical Education (A Level) 9396 |
| A9702 | Cambridge Advanced Physics (A Level) 9702 |
| A9718 | Cambridge Advanced Portuguese (A Level) 9718 |
| A9990 | Cambridge Advanced Psychology (A Level) 9990 |
| A9699 | Cambridge Advanced Sociology (A Level) 9699 |
| A9719 | Cambridge Advanced Spanish (A Level) 9719 |
| A9694 | Cambridge Advanced Thinking Skills (A Level) 9694 |
| A9395 | Cambridge Advanced Travel & Tourism (A Level) 9395 |
| AS9706 | Cambridge Advanced Accounting (AS Level) 9706 |

| AS8679 | Cambridge Advanced Africaans Language (AS Level) 8679 |
|----------|--|
| AS8680 | Cambridge Advanced Arabic Language (AS Level) 8680 |
| AS9479 | Cambridge Advanced Art and Design (AS Level) 9479 |
| AS9700 | Cambridge Advanced Biology (AS Level) 9700 |
| AS9609 | Cambridge Advanced Business (AS Level) 9609 |
| AS9701 | Cambridge Advanced Chemistry (AS Level) 9701 |
| AS8681 | Cambridge Advanced Chinese Language (AS Level) 8681 |
| AS9274 | Cambridge Advanced Classical Studies (AS Level) 9274 |
| AS9618 | Cambridge Advanced Computer Science (AS Level) 9618 |
| AS9705 | Cambridge Advanced Design & Technology (AS Level) 9705 |
| AS9631 | Cambridge Advanced Design & Textiles (AS Level) 9631 |
| AS8401 | Cambridge Advanced Divinity (AS Level) 8401 |
| AS9481 | Cambridge Advanced Digital Media & Design (AS Level) 9481 |
| AS9482 | Cambridge Advanced Drama (AS Level) 9482 |
| AS9708 | Cambridge Advanced Economics (AS Level) 9708 |
| AS9093 | Cambridge Advanced English Language (AS Level) 9093 |
| AS8695 | Cambridge Advanced English Language and Literature (AS Level) 8695 |
| AS9695 | Cambridge Advanced English Literature (AS Level) 9695 |
| AS8021 | Cambridge Advanced English General Paper (AS Level) 8021 |
| AS8291 | Cambridge Advanced Environmental Management (AS Level) 8291 |
| AS8682 | Cambridge Advanced French Language (AS Level) 8682 |
| AS8670 | Cambridge Advanced French Literature (AS Level) 8670 |
| AS9696 | Cambridge Advanced Geography (AS Level) 9696 |
| AS8683 | Cambridge Advanced German Language (AS Level) 8683 |
| AS9239 | Cambridge Advanced Global Perspectives and Research (AS Level) |
| AS8687 | Cambridge Advanced Hindi Language (AS Level) 8687 |
| AS9489US | Cambridge Advanced US History (AS Level) 9489 |
| AS9489EU | Cambridge Advanced European History (AS Level) 9489 |
| AS9489IH | Cambridge Advanced International History (AS Level) 9489 |
| AS9626 | Cambridge Advanced Information Techonology (AS Level) 9626 |

| AS8281 | Cambridge Advanced Japanese Language (AS Level) 8281 |
|--------|--|
| AS9084 | Cambridge Advanced Law (AS Level) 9084 |
| AS9693 | Cambridge Advanced Marine Science (AS Level) 9693 |
| AS9709 | Cambridge Advanced Mathematics Pure (AS Level) 9709 |
| AS9231 | Cambridge Advanced Mathematics Further (AS Level) 9231 |
| AS9607 | Cambridge Advanced Media Studies (AS Level) 9607 |
| AS9483 | Cambridge Advanced Music (AS Level) 9483 |
| AS9396 | Cambridge Advanced Physical Education (AS Level) 9396 |
| AS9702 | Cambridge Advanced Physics (AS Level) 9702 |
| AS8684 | Cambridge Advanced Portuguese Language (AS Level) 8684 |
| AS9990 | Cambridge Advanced Psychology (AS Level) 9990 |
| AS9699 | Cambridge Advanced Sociology (AS Level) 9699 |
| AS8685 | Cambridge Advanced Spanish Language (AS Level) 8685 |
| AS8673 | Cambridge Advanced Spanish Literature (AS Level) 8673 |
| AS8689 | Cambridge Advanced Tamil Language (AS Level) 8689 |
| AS9694 | Cambridge Advanced Thinking Skills (AS Level) 9694 |
| AS9395 | Cambridge Advanced Travel & Tourism (AS Level) 9395 |
| AS8686 | Cambridge Advanced Urdu (AS Level) 8686 |
| IG0452 | Cambridge Pre-Advanced Accounting (IGCSE) 0452 |
| IG0600 | Cambridge Pre-Advanced Agriculture (IGCSE) 0600 |
| IG0544 | Cambridge Pre-Advanced Arabic (IGCSE) 0544 |
| IG0400 | Cambridge Pre-Advanced Art Design (IGCSE) 0400 |
| IG0610 | Cambridge Pre-Advanced Biology (IGCSE) 0610 |
| IG0450 | Cambridge Pre-Advanced Business Studies (IGCSE) 0450 |
| IG0620 | Cambridge Pre-Advanced Chemistry (IGCSE) 0620 |
| IG0547 | Cambridge Pre-Advanced Chinese Mandarin (IGCSE) 0547 |
| IG0478 | Cambridge Pre-Advanced Computer Science (IGCSE) 0478 |
| IG0445 | Cambridge Pre-Advanced Design Technology (IGCSE) 0445 |
| IGO411 | Cambridge Pre-Advanced Drama (IGCSE) 0411 |
| IG0515 | Cambridge Pre-Advanced Dutch (IGCSE) 0515 |

| IG0455 | Cambridge Pre-Advanced Economics (IGCSE) 0455 |
|--------|---|
| IG0500 | Cambridge Pre-Advanced First Language (IGCSE) 0500 |
| IG0475 | Cambridge Pre-Advanced Literature in English (IGCSE) 0475 |
| IG0680 | Cambridge Pre-Advanced Environmental Management (IGCSE) 0680 |
| IG0648 | Cambridge Pre-Advanced Food and Nutrition (IGCSE) 0648 |
| IG0520 | Cambridge Pre-Advanced French (IGCSE) 0520 |
| IG0460 | Cambridge Pre-Advanced Geography (IGCSE) 0460 |
| IG0525 | Cambridge Pre-Advanced German (IGCSE) 0525 |
| IG0457 | Cambridge Pre-Advanced Global Perspectives (IGCSE) 0457 |
| IG0543 | Cambridge Pre-Advanced Greek (IGCSE) 0543 |
| IG0470 | Cambridge Pre-Advanced History (IGCSE) 0470 |
| IG0417 | Cambridge Pre-Advanced Communication Technology (IGCSE) 0417 |
| IG0535 | Cambridge Pre-Advanced Italian (IGCSE) 0535 |
| IG0519 | Cambridge Pre-Advanced Japanese (IGCSE) 0519 |
| IG0480 | Cambridge Pre-Advanced Latin (IGCSE) 0480 |
| IG0580 | Cambridge Pre-Advanced Mathematics (IGCSE) 0580 |
| IG0606 | Cambridge Pre-Advanced Mathematics-Additional (IGCSE) 0606 |
| IG0607 | Cambridge Pre-Advanced International Mathematics (IGCSE) 0607 |
| IG0410 | Cambridge Pre-Advanced Music (IGCSE) 0410 |
| IG0413 | Cambridge Pre-Advanced Physical Education (IGCSE) 0413 |
| IG0652 | Cambridge Pre-Advanced Physical Science (IGCSE) 0652 |
| IG0625 | Cambridge Pre-Advanced Physics (IGCSE) 0625 |
| IG0540 | Cambridge Pre-Advanced Portuguese (IGCSE) 0540 |
| IG0653 | Cambridge Pre-Advanced Combined Science (IGCSE) 0653 |
| IG0654 | Cambridge Pre-Advanced Co-ordinated Science double (IGCSE) 0654 |
| IG0495 | Cambridge Pre-Advanced Sociology (IGCSE) 0495 |
| IG0502 | Cambridge Pre-Advanced Spanish First Language (IGCSE) 0502 |
| IG0530 | Cambridge Pre-Advanced Spanish (IGCSE) 0530 |
| IG0488 | Cambridge Pre-Advanced Spanish Literature (IGCSE) 0488 |
| IG0262 | Cambridge Pre-Advanced Swahili (IGCSE) 0262 |

| IG0471 | Cambridge Pre-Advanced Travel & Tourism (IGCSE) 0471 |
|--------|--|
| IG0408 | Cambridge Pre-Advanced World Literature (IGCSE) 0408 |

| Cambridge Exam Grade values | | |
|-----------------------------|-------------|--|
| Code | Description | |
| ASTAR | A* | |
| Α | A | |
| В | В | |
| С | С | |
| D | D | |
| E | E | |
| F | F | |
| G | G | |

| International Exam Type values | |
|--------------------------------|---|
| Code | Description |
| AQAGCE | AQA GCSE/IGCSE |
| AQAGCSE | AQA A-Level |
| AUNSW | Australia NSW School Certificate |
| AUNSWH | Australia NSW Higher School Certificate |
| CXC | Caribbean Commonwealth CXC |
| CAPE | Caribbean Commonwealth CAPE |

| FRBAC | French Baccalaureate |
|--------|--|
| GCSE | GCSE/IGCSE |
| GCEA | GCE A-Level |
| GCEAS | GCE AS-Level |
| DEA | German Abitur |
| HKCEE | Hong Kong HKCEE |
| HKALE | Hong Kong HKALE |
| HKDSEA | Hong Kong HKDSE (Category A & Core) |
| HKDSEB | Hong Kong HKDSE (Category B) |
| HKDSEC | Hong Kong HKDSE (Category C) |
| INX | India Year X |
| INXII | India Year XII |
| INSMA | Indonesia SMA |
| INSMP | Indonesia SMP |
| MYSPM | Malaysia SPM |
| MYSTPM | Malaysia STPM |
| NCEA1 | New Zealand NCEA Level 1 |
| NCEA2 | New Zealand NCEA Level 2 |
| NCEA3 | New Zealand NCEA Level 3 |
| PKHSC | Pakistan HSC |
| PKSSC | Pakistan SSC |
| SQCI1 | Scottish Qualifications Certificate (SQC) Intermediate 1 |
| SQCI2 | Scottish Qualifications Certificate (SQC) Intermediate 2 |
| SQCH | Scottish Qualifications Certificate (SQC) Higher Grade |
| SQCA | Scottish Qualifications Certificate (SQC) Adv Higher Grade |
| SG0 | Singapore O-levels |
| SGA1 | Singapore A-levels H1 |
| SGA2 | Singapore A-levels H2 |
| LKO | Sri Lanka O-levels |
| LKA | Sri Lanka A-levels |

| WASSC | West African Examination Council (WAEC) WASSC |
|-------|---|
| OTHER | Other |

| International Exam Scale values | | |
|---------------------------------|--------------------------------------|--|
| Code | Description | |
| AD | A-D | |
| AE | A-E | |
| ASTARE | A*-E | |
| AF | A-F | |
| G | A+-E | |
| ASTARU | A*-U | |
| A1E2 | A1-E2 | |
| A1F9 | A1-F9 | |
| EMA | EMA | |
| ATTATT | Attained with Distinction - Attained | |
| IVI | I-VI | |
| IVII | I-VII | |
| 10 | 0-10 | |
| 100 | 0-100 | |
| 20 | 0-20 | |
| 200 | 0-200 | |
| 15 | 1-5 | |
| 16 | 1-6 | |
| 17 | 1-7 | |
| 19 | 1-9 | |
| 110 | 1-10 | |

| 5STAR1 | 5**1 |
|--------|---------------------|
| OTHER | Other Grading Scale |

| International Exam Score values | | |
|---------------------------------|-------------|--|
| Code | Description | |
| ASTAR | A* | |
| APLUS | A+ | |
| A | A | |
| AMINUS | A- | |
| A1 | A1 | |
| A2 | A2 | |
| BPLUS | B+ | |
| В | В | |
| B1 | B1 | |
| B2 | B2 | |
| CPLUS | C+ | |
| С | С | |
| C1 | C1 | |
| C2 | C2 | |
| C4 | C4 | |
| C5 | C5 | |
| C6 | C6 | |
| DPLUS | D+ | |
| D | D | |
| D1 | D1 | |
| D2 | D2 | |

| D7 | D7 |
|-------------|--|
| E | E |
| E1 | E1 |
| E2 | E2 |
| E8 | E8 |
| F | F |
| F9 | F9 |
| G | G |
| M | M |
| U | U |
| ATTD | Attained with Distinction |
| ATT | Attained |
| VII | VII |
| VI | VI |
| V | V |
| IV | IV |
| III | III |
| II | II. |
| 1 | l I |
| 5STAR2 | 5** |
| 5STAR | 5* |
| 5 | 5 |
| 4 | 4 |
| 3 | 3 |
| 2 | 2 |
| 1 | 1 |
| <num></num> | Number grade selected from a range specified by the associated scale |
| OTHER | Other |

Activity Category values Code **Description** ACAD Academic Activity ARTS Arts CLUBORG Club/Organization FAM Family Responsibilities SPORTS Sports VOLUN Volunteer Work WORK Work OTHER Other